## NOTICE

The Millbrooke	School Council	will meet	in regular	session	on January	22,	2025
3:30 p.m. in the	principal's offic	ee.					

Call Meeting to Order

Approval of Agenda

Approval of Minutes

Public Comment

Good News Report

Student Achievement

Planning – School Space Policy Selection of Extracurricular Programs Policy

Title I

Financial

**Council Comments** 

**Principal Comments** 

Set Next Meeting Date

Adjourn

Renikka Owen – Chairperson

\_\_\_\_ Date 1/20/2085

The Millbrooke School council met on December 18, 2024 in regular session. Mrs. Owen called the meeting to order at 3:17 pm. The minutes from November 13, 2024 and the agenda were approved by consensus.

### ATTENDING

Renikka Owen – Principal SheRon Taylor – Teacher Evan Henderson – Teacher Bettie Esters Broady – Parent Scott Hollimon - Teacher Absent – Brandi Lovely

### GOOD NEWS REPORT

- Mrs. Bettie Esters Broady is our new parent representative. She has been trained to serve on our council.
- Our school has had fun these past days celebrating the 15 days of Christmas. Staff and students have worn fleece, jeans, and today participated in the decorated door contest. Every student was allowed to view the doors school wide and vote on their top three favorites. Our PTO has provided prizes for the winners.
- We also had a Santa Shop where students could buy small gifts. Our PTO put on this fundraiser.
- Math Night was held on December 12th. Santa came to visit.
- December 19 will be our monthly house day and our PBIS reward.

# **STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT**

Students will take Mastery Connect and Benchmark after Christmas Break.

# <u>PLANNING</u>

- Mrs. Owen had the second reading of the Staff Time Policy. A motion was made and passed by consensus to accept this policy. Motion passes.
- Mrs. Owen went over the CSIP (Comprehensive School Improvement Plan)
  with the council. A motion was made and passed by consensus to accept the
  Reading, Math, Science, Social Studies, and Writing goals for the CSIP.
  Motion passes.
- A motion was made and passed by consensus to approve the Gap Goal for Reading and Math. This would cover every student who has an IEP. The reduction in the Gap Goal would be 62% to 50% for Special Ed.
- 10 % ESL students in grades (K-5) show progress on the ACCESS test.

- Mrs. Owen went over the Quality and School Climate survey with the council. We earned 5.9 and she would like it to move to 8.0 next year.
   Mrs. Owen does have a Student Advisory Council to get feedback on our school climate to assist in reaching this goal.
- The district is applying for the KYCL Reading Grant to get money to help with training and resources for Reading. A motion was made and passed by consensus for the district to apply for this grant.

### TITLE I

Title I is closing out the K Fund - \$51,290.95 is left.

L fund total is \$376,465.51. Digital seats, Reflex, Amplify, and Social Studies consumables are a few of the things we have bought in the past using this money.

#### **FINANCIAL**

SBDM - \$48,066.12 DAF - \$38,486.57 SAF - \$21,836.21

#### **Fundraisers**

Our United Way contribution is \$2,641.25. PTO Chili Festival Donation \$7,735.41. Charitable Gaming for Raffle 3,470.00 We will be having our yearly Chocolate sale in January.

### PRINCIPAL COMMENTS

- This summer our school will be renovated. The following are some of the changes being made: new roof, demo the trailer, add black top to the car rider line and make additional parking spaces, cafeteria serving line, closing in the stage to make areas to work with students, and a new mural painted in the cafeteria. The front office will also undergo a facelift; removing the carpet and bringing the front desk up to the window. All carpet in the building will be taken up and replaced with laminate flooring and the restrooms will be painted and get new floors. New signage on the inside and outside. The blue trim will be replaced with black. We will also be adding new playground equipment to the small playground. This will be for primary students and will feature a climbing area with slides and a sensory area.
- Mrs. Owen went over the results of the Studor Survey with the council. We received a 4.19.

• Mrs. Alyssa Hollimon, our Curriculum Specialist, has taken a job as the Assistant Principal at Crofton School. Her current job will not be posted immediately and will be reevaluated in the spring.

# **SET NEXT MEETING DATE**

The next regular scheduled meeting will be held on January 22, 2025 at 3:30 in the principal's office.

# **ADJOURN**

The meeting adjourned at 4:19.

Respectfully Submitted,

Name Runkka Olem Date 122/2025